
2023-2024 U13 Directors Report 

We had another year with many new players and returning players.  There weren’t as many late 
entries/inquiries   Our U13C team finished in 6th place, the B1 finished 10th and B2 11th.   Our U13 A 
finished 5th. 

Our evaluations process was where I heard most of the complaints this season which I believe Rage is 
working on for next season.  Overall there was much less complaints that came my way, so I am 
assuming things went well for the teams once they got going.  I think we could benefit from some sort of 
coaching mentorship especially when most of our coaches are parent volunteers especially in the 
younger divisions. 

I hope that next season we can get teams set up and organized a bit quicker and have a better plan for 
collection at the end as lots were away on holidays and I seemed to have to track down team managers 
for items half way through the summer months. 

Most of my incoming questions/emails were in regards to scheduling and how to sign up which was the 
same last season.  Most want to know in advance which days their athletes would play and some sort of 
schedule.   

Overall, a great season and looking forward to another great year ahead. 

Lisa Horsley U13 Director 


